
March 14, 2023 

 

Doug Stangeland 

Stangeland Farm and Ranch 

Williston, ND 58801 

 

Dear Committee Members, 

 

I am writing you in support of this bill HB1166.  The weather modification is a very controversial subject 

in this area, Williams County.  The consensus of the people in our area that I have spoken with feel that 

the weather modification program has detoured any rain fall that we feel we should have had.  We also 

feel that the sodium iodide that is sprayed over our farms isn’t healthy for the people, the animals or the 

land itself which has cancer causing properties.   

 

We thank you for your support in passing this bill in favor of it. 

 

Doug Stangeland 

Farmer and Rancher  

Williams County 


